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Children’s Services


Hamnavoe Primary School

E Mail: hamnavoe@shetland.gov.uk                                                                                                 Hamnavoe   

Telephone: 01595 807 440                                                                                                                  Burra Isle   

Web Site: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sh/hamnavoeprimary/                                                     Shetland 
Head Teacher: Mrs Helen Robertson                                                                                                   ZE2 9LA 
Wednesday 16th August 2023
Dear Parents/Carers

It was lovely to welcome everyone back to school today. A special welcome to all the new P1 pupil’s, and we hope that they enjoy their time at Hamnavoe Primary.  

School Timetable
This term our daily school timetable will be as follows:-

	Monday
	Music for all classes with Mrs Pottinger

	Tuesday
	ASN with Ms Anita Sinclair
Fiddle with Ms. Scott from 0900 hrs

	Wednesday
	ASN with Mrs Robertson 
PE with Mr Kirkness 

Accordion Lessons with Mr Small from 0900 hrs

	Thursday
	ASN with Mrs Robertson 
PE with Mr Kirkness

	Friday
	Piano Lessons with Vaila Irvine from 0900 hrs
Art for all classes with Mrs Burr

Star Badge Assembly and Golden Time 


PE could be outdoors so please come dressed for outdoor PE.  Please bring in a named PE kit to keep in school.  An old shirt or large T-shirt is also needed for art.

School Lunches and Milk
Pupils must opt in our out for a school dinner or a home packed lunch for the whole term.  Vegetarians are catered for, as are dietary needs if we are made aware of this.  The cost of a school lunch is now £2.30 per day for pupils in P6 and 7.  School lunch is provided free for all pupils in P1-5.  Fresh milk is available every day at a cost of £1.05 per week for all pupils.  School meals and milk must be paid for using the ParentPay system.  All new parents will be sent an activation letter shortly so they can use the system to pay for school milk. In the meantime, please complete and return the slip below by Monday 21st August 2023 to let us know your child’s choices.  

New Staff 
A warm welcome to our new teacher Miss Chloe Murphy who will be teaching our P5/6 class.
Homework
Homework will be sent home in schoolbags, once we are underway.  Please check schoolbags daily for homework tasks to be completed and school letters.
Pupil Absences
Please inform the school in advance of any planned absences by filling in a Leave of Absence Form available from the school office.  If your child is absent due to illness, please phone the school office between 0900 and 0930 hrs.  Any unexplained absences will be followed up by school office staff.

Car Parking

Please avoid parking at the west side of the school when dropping off or picking up pupils from school and use the Pink Hall car park whenever possible. 

Holiday and Diary Dates
Please find attached a calendar of the school year with all school holidays marked on – please keep this in a safe place for future reference, and a list of all the important dates for your diary.
School Letters
All letters will only be e-mailed home unless they have a form that requires completion.  Our website is updated fairly frequently and letters will be posted there too.  

School Blog
We post photos and news every Friday.  Please follow the link. https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sh/hamnavoeprimary/
Medicines in school
If your child needs medication at school, please ensure you complete the relevant form for this.  You can do this when dropping off the medication.  Pupils who wish to carry their own medication e.g. Inhalers must have a form completed by the parent to authorise permission for this.

Pupils travelling to school by bus  
There is an escort on the Hamnavoe school bus.  Each morning teachers make a list of all the pupils travelling home by bus.  Please make sure your child knows their arrangements for going home.  
Communication
All communication with the school should be done via e-mail to the school office or by phone to the school office.  
Tuck Shop
Please ensure your child has a healthy snack with them each day or some money to buy tuck from our Healthy Tuck Shop.  Prices start at 15p to 40p for healthy snacks.
If you have any queries on any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Yours sincerely

Helen Robertson
Helen Robertson

Head Teacher
(-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
School Dinners and School Milk
My child _________________________________ will be taking a school lunch this term.

My child ________________________________ will be taking a Packed Lunch this term.
I do want ___________________________________ to have milk at school this session.

I do not want ________________________________ to have milk at school this session.
I will pay for all school dinners taken (P6 and P7 pupils only) using my ParentPay account 
I will arrange payment of the £8.40 Milk Money for the present term (August to October – 8 weeks @ £1.05 per week) to be paid using my ParentPay account 
Signed __________________________________________

Date_____________________________________________
Please return to the school office by Monday 21st August 2023
